Catawba County JCPC Board Meeting		October 18, 2022
Catawba County Juvenile Crime Prevention Council
Minutes October 18, 2022
Present:  Maria Ballard, Ron Carson, Jennie Connor, Scott Hildebrand, Lt. Andy Kerley, Jennifer Mace, Eric Page, Angela Simmons, Hon. Clifton Smith, Brandi Tolbert, Katie Varnadoe.
Excused:  Ronn Abernathy, Mark Bumgarner, Debra Dunn.
Agencies attending:  Renee Lewis – Repay; Chris White – CRC; Kimberly Townsend– Kids at Work; Beth Ledbetter – Family Guidance Center.
Staff attending: Philip Toelkes.
The meeting was opened by Brandi at 11:30 am.
[bookmark: _Hlk103085108][bookmark: _Hlk116463101]The minutes from the August meeting were reviewed.  Maria made a motion to approve and Jennie seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.  
Report from the State:  No report.
Report from Juvenile Justice:  On behalf of the Court Counselor’s Office, David Hughey announced the office is fully staffed and looking for the number of complaints to rise with the beginning of school.   
Governance:  Brandi asked for Quarterly reports from the funded programs. 
Family Guidance Center:  Beth announced the Nurturing component has started the new year serving five participants and the new mentoring component has already received five referrals.
Conflict Resolution:  Cathy reported that the mediation component currently has four participants.  They are aware of several fights between students and they are working to get those involved in the mediation program.  Chris announced the Circles component has received 14 referrals with 15 juveniles completing the programs.  Teen Court has had four trials and they have recruited an ADA and a private attorney to serve as judges.  
Cognitive Connection:  Tim was unable to attend but submitted a written report which detailed the decline in the number of referrals due to Medicaid expansion.   Out of 22 referrals, only one qualified under JCPC guidelines.  They have a monthly meeting with Court Counselors and attend juvenile Court every week. 
Repay:  no report.
Aspire:  no report.    
Finance:  Philip reported the administrative budget was on track.  A proposed RFP timeline was distributed and reviewed.  After review and discussion, Jennifer made a motion to accept and Katie seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.  
Jennifer reported there were $2,215.00 in allocated funds available for programs this year.  After discussion, the Board agreed to establish a deadline of Nov. 10 at 5:00 pm to request these monies.  Jennifer has received no budget revisions to be reviewed at this meeting.   Finally, she reported three funded programs had monies to refund for FY 21-22 and needed to submit payment to the County.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]Outreach:  Brandi announced the annual data review was scheduled October 24, 2022 at 2:00 pm in the second-floor meeting room of the Catawba County Government Center. 
The next meeting is scheduled for November 15, 2022.
Respectfully submitted,
Philip Toelkes
